Mayor’s Hispanic American Advisory Board Meeting Minutes

Date:  March 21, 2011
Time:  5:00 p.m.

Present: 
Paola Parra, Chairperson, Ed Perez, Jose Paredes, Michele Snow, Ricardo Bedoya, Idania Rojas Gropper, Nancy Alvarez-Hernandez, Paul Martinez
Staff Present: Greg Pease
Welcome:  Paola Parra called the meeting to order, and established quorum. 
Minute Approval
A motion to approve minutes from the meeting held on February 28th, 2011 was made and seconded.  Minutes were approved by the Board.

Committee Reports
Health & Welfare – Ed Perez
Action Ed will present a plan for the Health Fair to the Board during the April meeting.
Public Safety – Michele De La Fuente Snow

Faith Based Community – Jose Paredes
Education – Idania Rojas Gropper
Scholarship subcommittee – the scholarship application proposal was passed around for review, the board reviewed, questions were raised concerning graduate and undergraduate differences, standardized testing, and confusing language on the essay.  Changes were noted and approved by the Board, and will be brought to the Chamber’s attention.  The application will be posted online for easy access, and the deadline for submittal will be May 15th, 2011.

Event subcommittee – Date for the scholarship luncheon October 7th, it will be held at the Hyatt.  The committee is working on securing a speaker. 

Public Relations/Economic Development – Nancy Alvarez-Hernandez
Nancy is working with the Public Library on a business workshop totally in Spanish.

She also met with the U.S. Small Business Administration joined the Mayor on his quarterly local small business tour.  While the Mayor has visited Hispanic owned businesses in the past, no Hispanic-owned business was identified for a visit during this tour.

Cultural Events – Paul Martinez
Fundraising Committee – Leon Carrero
Fundraising needs to start to be able to meet the goal for the Scholarship luncheon.
Legal/Government Affairs – Ricardo Bedoya
Old Business
The website has been updated to reflect the changes proposed.  The Board will be e-mailing ideas on links to Greg or Ana.

Action  List any special guests on the website.
Action The flyer will be forwarded to the PIO for it to be a letter from the Mayor to the Hispanic Community.

New Business

Ed Perez was nominated and elected as Vice Chair, and Michele Snow was nominated and elected as Secretary.

The Board reviewed the Census numbers in regards to the Hispanic Community.  Michelle and Ida met with Dr. Will on his proposal for his study on the data on the Hispanic Community. The estimate was presented for the phase one of the study, $15,000; the Board will be looking for partnerships or grants to fund the study.

Tabled topics: Recognition to Leon Carrero
Next Meeting

Next Mayor’s Hispanic American Advisory Board Meeting will be on 4/18/11 at 5:00 p.m. Charlene Hill, Executive Director of the Jacksonville Human Rights Commission will be present during this meeting.
Meeting Adjourned

Minutes Prepared by:  Ana Andreu, Administrative Assistant   
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